B-VARC BULLETIN

The Monthly Publication of the
VALLEY , BRAZOS VALLEY AMATEUR RADIO CLUB
vy Serving Fort Bend and Harris Counties

Editor in Chief: Vincent Orlando, WABETS 774-7651 (0800-2100 hrs!

About the Brazos Valley Amateur Radio Club . . .

Organized in 1978, the club has been growing steadily. It is a gathering place for HAM radio operators
in Fort Bend and Southwest Harris Counties, and surrounding communities. It is a general-purpose type of
HAM club offering a variety of activities open to all interested persons. Membership is open, not only to
licensed HAM operators, but also to anyone interested in the hobby. In addition to regularly-scheduled
membership meetings, the club each year conducts classes leading to amateur radio iicenses, and each month
sponsors a volunteer-examiner team that offers examinations in all laveis of HAM licenses.

To obtain information about the club and its various activities, please call the Houston Amateur Radio Helpline
(713) 488-4HAM (488-4428). For information about joining the club, contact Randy Pollard AKSG: residence
729-6484 or work 224-3930.
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ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

From: Brazos Valley Amateur Radio Club, Inc. R " ;
P. 0. Box 1630 o
Missouri City, Texas 77459

Allen Mattis N54 7y
5314 Wigton
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B-VARC Awards Banquet
by Allen Mattis, NSAFV

"he annual B-VARC Awards Banquet was held at the
mMarriott Hotel West Loop by the Galleria during the
evening of January 9, 1992, A total of sixty persons
attended the event. A special DX surprise was that
Tony Williams, J73TW, from Dominica was present
at the banquet. The menu of prime rib or chicken
florentine was enjoyed by all.

A number of advertisers in the B-VARC Bulletin were
very supportive. Door prizes were contributed by
EPO, Madison Electronics, Gadgeteer's, and City
Electronics. Next time you visit these stores please
thank them for their support of B-VARC. This sup-
port allows us to keep dues at an affordable level,
and it also helps us provide a more diverse program
of activities.

Many club members were recognized during the
presentation of awards. The following members
received Marathon Warm-up Series mugs for work-
ing all three races in the series: Steve Dunkelberger,
NSJBL; Bill Dessens, NSKXU; Allen Mattis, NDAFV;

Don Wade, WBSIBT; Randy Pollard, AK5G; Henry

Morrison, WBRIY; Mike Warden, WB3IHZP: Clem
nford, WB5SHU; and Bud King, NSUOG.

Harold Parker, ND5F, presented the Dr. Bill Award to
Cass Germany, KG5IT, for his outstanding work and
support in B-VARC's Volunteer Examination Team.
We are very proud of the fine work Cass does for
B-VARC and the amateur radio community in the
Houston area.

Mel Thatcher, KBSION, presented the Loop and Zepp
Award to Charles Prochaska, KG5KV, for his contin-
ued support of high frequency (HF) operation by club
members. Hardly anyone in B-VARC has not heard of
Charlie’s work at the Ronald McDonald House, and
we all remember the fantastic Pitcairn Island pro-
gram at the September B-VARC meeting.

A surprise was the presentation by Randy Pollard,
AKS5G, of the Order of the Key Award to Allen
Mattis, NSAFV. The Order of the Key was given to
Allen in recognition of his work for B-VARC in a
variety of areas during the past four years.

‘andy also presented an award from the American
rAadio Relay League (ARRL) to Stu Lamkin, WB5IGG.
The special certificate recognized Stu’s efforts for
many years in B-VARC’s Novice/Technician classes.

—

B-VARC RAG CHEW CHECK-INS
3.960 MHz 8:00 pm Wednesdays
Compiled by Melvin Thatcher KBSION

January 1, 1992
KBBION NCS, KEBSR, WEGLD, KG5KV, NSMPN,
KBSDNT, WBGHK, WD5CJL, NBAFYV, WN5SA

January 8, 1392
KBBION NCS, WBEFB, NBAFY, KESSR, WSIHY,
WBBSRN, KBSDNT,KBSIIL, KISCE, NSMPN, WSGHK,
WABAFA, WNSA, NBKXU, WBSNES

January 15, 1992
KBBION NCS, WBEFB, KGBKY, WEGHK, NSMPN,
NSAFV, WNBA, KISSC, NBVRR, NEKXU, WASSCE,
WABETS, N5VRP, WABACF, NSUOG

January 22, 1992
KBSION NCS, KBSIHL, WB5SRN, WEEFB, WEIHY,
KBSLFU, KGBKV, KISCE, NEMPN, KB5DNT, AK5G,
WASSCE, KISSC, NBAFV, KBKV, NSECP, NSKXU

January 29, 1992
KBSION NCS, NEMPN, KESSR, WSIHY, KB5LFU,
WBEFB, KGBKYV, NBKXU, AKEG, NSAFV, WSGLD,
KBSLDY,KBSDNT, KISSC, NBWMB, KGECB, N5VRR,
N5BNU

Comments regarding the banquet are still being
heard. The consensus is that it was a great success.
The facilities and service were good, garage parking
was available, and everyone who attending appeared
to have a good time. Many thanks to Suzanne,
KB5BAY, and Gerry Borg, NBAPW, for their help in
coordinating and arranging this first-class event.

Notes From The President . . .
by Randy Pollard, AK5G

B-VARC has had a unique opportunity to showcase
amateur radio during the Christmas season. With all
of the heavy rains and river flooding, hams have
been pressed into service. The Fort Bend County
EOQOC officially requested B-VARC to assist them
during this flood. Thanks go to all of the operators
who responded to this plea. Thanks also go to MERA
for the use of the repeater. All of the operator
training sessions really paid off in a big way. Once
again B-VARC, along with all of its officers and



directors, appreciates the way so many members
helped in so many ways during the flood.

This year B-VARC will have a special event station.
This is for the 15th year anniversary of our club’s
founding. Bill Dessens, N5KXU, is the chairman of
this grand event. Bill is still planning so keep tuned
for all of the details.

The annual banquet was a first class event. Allen did
a fine job organizing the event. All of the sixty
people in attendance had a great time. The award
winners were: Qrder of the Key Award — Allen
Mattis, NBAFV: Dr. Bill Award — Cass Germany,
KG5IT; Loop and Zepp Award — Charlie Prochaska,
KG5KV; ARRL Award ~ Stu Lamkin, WB5IGG.
These awards were given to truly the best in our
club. Great job, guys!

The February 13th meeting at the Sugar Land
Community Center will feature a panel of B-VARC
members talking on the subject of MF radio. They
will tell us all of the tricks and traps of HF that are
not found in books.

Scheduled to speak to us at the March 12th meeting
is Mr. John B. Holmes, Jr., W5ALC, who is the
Cistrict At.orney of Harris County. This promises to
be an interesting evening, so make plans now to be
there.

73 de AKSG

B-VARC Board of Directors Meeting
Minutes, January 2, 1992
by Paula Holcombe, NSULY, Recording Secretary

Members present at the meeting were: Allen Mattis,
NSAFV; Randy Pollard, AK5G; Gerry Borg, NGAPW;
Bill Dessens, NSKXU; Mel Thatcher, KBSION; Glenn
Edwards, WBSLZG; Don Wade, WBSIBT; Paul
Holcombe, NSULY; Steve Shirk, N5SDL; Lawrence
Cox, NbOUZ: Bud King, NSUQOG.

Allen opened the meeting. Minutes of the last Board
meeting were read and approved.

Randy presented the treasurer’s annual report which
was approved. The 1991 year began with a balance

of $3000.00+ and ended with a $4000.00+
balance.

The 1992 officers’ names and addresses were
presented and checked for accuracy.

President Elect Randy presented the format for the
regular 1992 B-VARC business meetings:

7:30 pm Roll Call

7:30-7:50 Announcements, etc.

{Sign-in sheets for announcements will be
available.}

7:50 Presentation of program by speaker
(Announcements will continue, if nacessary)
Mel is in charge of the coffee pot detail. Ralph and
Bud are in charge of the room set-up. Don is in
charge of name tags. Lawrence is in charge of
monies, collections, membership applications, and
explaining B-VARC to visitors and others. Randy will
greet and recognize the program speaker.

Randy presented the programs and speakers for the
1992 meetings. He also distributed copies of the By-
Laws and other pertinent information regarding
B-VARC. This information will help B-VARC board
members and potential members in becoming in-
volved in the club.

New signature cards for the bank account were
presented for the President, Vice President, and
Treasurer to sign.

Randy named Jack Van Demark. WNBA, and Ron
Grimes, WASSCE, as the 1891 Audit Committe:
Ron will serve as audit chairman. The audit report
will be presented at the February board meeting for
final approval.

Randy led a discussion on the up-coming Field Day.
Bear Creek Park was chosen for the location. A
check will be sent to Harris County to reserve our
space. A volunteer to chair the Field Day event will
be asked for on the net. Randy will announce the
appointment.

Don, Corresponding Secretary, reported 218 paid
membersin 1291, As of this date, 81 members have
paid their 1982 dues, The 1991-1992 roster, com-
plete with both 1991 and 1992 members was
presented. Mike Schuster’s name was again omitted.
Don stated that this error was being rectified.

Allen gave the incoming president and recording
secretary copies of correspondence, files and perti-
nent records for the 1991 B-VARC vyear. He also
discussed the upcoming annual banquet. Seven door
prizes have been donated by advertisers and two
magazine subscriptions will be given by the club.

The following committee reports were made:

Steve, N5JBL, reported that the Houston
Marathon Race will be handled by Clem Winford, Jr.,
WBSBSHU.



Bill, NSKXU, reported the Special Events
Station will endeavor to involve club members in
various areas of planning. Suggestions for a late May
date and locations will be made to the board for

pproval.

Under unfinished business, comments concerning (1}
ELMER status, (2) request for operating procedure
assistance, and (3) public service event procedures
waeare made.

Under new business, a discussion was developed
concerning the Ham Hot Line. A decision was made
to honor our menetary commitment of $50.00 for
tha first quarter of 1992, Further studies will be
made to determine future action.

A discussion of the recent flood in Fort Bend Coun-
ty, the EQC requests, and participation by B-VARC
members followed.

The meeting was adjorned by the president at about
$:15 p.m.

Results of the January Amateur Exams
by Harold Parker, NDSF

B-VARC again sponscored and administered the
ARRL's Amateur Radio Examinations that were held
on Tuesday evening, January 14, 1992, at Strake
Jesuit College Preparatory in Houston.

The V.E. Team
Jim Pettit, WABYKR
Randy Pollard, AKSG
Harold Parker, ND5F

Assistants
Carl Albrecht, AASJW
Cass Germany, KGSIT
Irene Gordon, NBAY X

A total of forty-one {(41) exams were administered
during the evening to twenty-five (25} applicants.
Seven (7} unlicensed candidates received their new
licenses: one (1) Technician and six (6} "no-code”
Technicians. Seven (7} others upgraded with a total
of twenty-eight (28) elements passed. The overall
"pass rate" for the evening was sixty-eight (68%)
percent.

rongratulations to ali the following who upgraded
1d/or passed exams:

Robert Adams — Technician
Clifford Alprin — Element 1A
Jason Alprin — Element 1A

James Benson, KBS0Z0O — General
James Bledsoe, Jr., KBSMVF — Technician
George Clark, KBSQNS — Advanced
Jeff Cox, NSYFU — Element 4A
Paul Fukuda — Technician
Robert Helton — Element 1B
Edd Hendee, Pending — Technician
Scott Kelly — Technician

_ Todd Kendall — Technician
Clifton Lawley — Technician + Element 38
Shiraz Mir, KBSJNF — Advanced
Howard Russell, NSXGT — Element 4A
Frank Sanders, N6SPZ — Element 48
William Smith — Technician
Michael Suggs — Element 2
Sumfok Thai, Pending — Technician
Lawrence Wilson — Technician
Sonny Wu — Technician

Many thanks to all the Team Members and Assis-
tants who volunteer their valuable time and effort
gach month.

All of us at B-VARC again thank Vincent, WASETS,
and everyone at Strake Jesuit College Preparatory
for making these excellent classroom facilities avail-
able to us for our exams each month.

73's ... NDGF

On The Bands
by Randy Pollard, AK5G

KE5SR has a new Icom 765 ... Congrats go to
WABSCE and N5RQO on the birth of NSBOY ...
Sat -day Breakfast had a good one; KESSR called
requesting help during the floods; thanks to KG5KV
for helping ... NBAFV, please buy a new HF rig
ASAP ... AABBD has a new toy: 10M Ranger ...
NSPRC new 10m module for 741 ... Anyone have
the new Radio Shack 2m talkie? ... Has anyone
dropped their talkia more than six times? | have and
it still works! TGIK ... Thanks to WBSSHU for the
great job organizing communications for the mara-
thon ... Square wave people WABF, NSUNE, NSPRC,
N4SKR, NSUOG, KISDR, AASBD, KG5CB ... NBRX2Z
has a new dual bander ... NSAPW stood 1zall at the
banquet ... Congrats to NSJBL on the new arrival ...
145,47 late nighters N5JQH, N5EXWB, W5DMH ...
Sidewalk sale January 18th, rain; still had thirty for
breakfast ...

73 de AKBG




Summary of 1991 Amateur Exam Program
by Harold Parker, NDSF

B-VARC initiated the ARRL’'s Volunteer Testing
Program on February 23, 1985 in the Training Room
of the Missouri City Police Department, a short while
after the FCC discontinued their Amateur Testing
Program. We continue to be the most active group
of Voluntear Examiners in the south Texas area.
B-VARC’s exam teams administered exam sessions
every month during the year at Strake Jesuit College
Preparatory, at both Novice/Tech classes, and again
at the Houston Ham-Com for the forth consecutive
year.

The FCC and the ARRL now allow the exam groups
to recover the actual expenses associated with
administering the V. E. Program by retaining a
portion of the test fees collected at each examina-
tion. B-VARC's Exam Teams have never had any
significant expenses so we will continue to send
100% of all fees collected directly to the ARRL
every month. No B-VARC Examiner has ever retained
any of the testing fees.

We examined seventy-seven dandidates at the 1991
Houston Ham-Com, a record number for our group.
The Tuesday night session in May was also unusual-
ly active with 45 candidates present. We averaged
21 candidates at each of our monthly sessions.

A total of 568 exams were administered during the
yvear to 327 applicants — up 22% from last year.
New licenses were issued te 111 candidates and 73
others upgraded by passing a total of 371 elements.
The new no-code Technician license introduced in
March was very popular; 82 have already been
issued! The overall "pass rate” on all the exams
taken during the year was 65%.

Many thanks to all the V.E. Team members and
assistants who volunteer their valuable time and
effort each month. You all have made a significant
contribution to B-VARC’'s great success this past
year.

We will be looking forward to another great year
during 1982!

March Bulletin Deadline

Articles and other material destined to be printed in
the March issue of the B-VARC Bulfletin should be
submitted by no later than February 27th. Please
give such to Vincent Orlando WASETS; 8900
Bellaire Boulevard; Houston, Texas 77036-4699 or
FAX (713) 774-6427.

RELTONE
HEAKING AIDS

Bellone A e e

Better Huring Tlu-ougl’: Professional Care
LAWRENCE COX, Bc, Npc-HIS

CERTIAED AUDIOPROSTHOLOGIST  NBOUZ

BELTONE HEARING AID CENTER
2410 AVENUE H 5708 FONDREN
ROSENSERQ, TEXAS 77471 HOUSTON, TEXAS 77034
713/342-1208 713/977-8781

GADGETEER'S ELECTRONIC
SUPPLY

9890 WESTPARK DIIVE MFJ
HOUSTON, TX 77083 ARRL
PH: {713} 9788575 ALINCQ
FAX: {713} 978-8578 LARSEN
HUSTLER
LAKEVIEW
VAN GORDON

10% DISCOUNT TO HAMS
(On Selected Merchandise)

LOU MARINO
PRESIDENT

CITY ELECTRONIC SUPPLY

7015 Atwell
Houston, Texas 77081
{713) 663-6066
Alex — WABUHMT

Serving the Electronic Community with a wide
variety of small parts: plugs, connectors, wire,
boxes, chassis, toroids, RF chaokes, etc.

Now stocking Larsen antennas!




Car Sterecs ® Car Alarms = Car Phones
Custom installation Services

River Oaks Car Stereo

5532 Wesiayan
{(behind Randails)
Houston, TX 77008

Eddie Runner - NSPNX
{713) 661-8981

INDUSTRIAL « AMATEUR « SURPLUS

DONALD P. BUSICK
MADISON ELECTRONICS SUPPLY, INC.

12310 ZAVALLA 5T,

HOUSTON. TEXAS TT085
KSAAD PHONE 713-720-7300
W5SUW 1-800-231-3057 (U.5.)

(713} 587-1064

HAMMER COMMUNICATIONS

DAVE & CINDY HAMMER
2407 QUIVER DR.
HOUSTON, TX 77087

WJ5B & NGLXE

RADIQ CONSTRUCTION, REPAIR, INSTALLATION
BROADCAST & TOWER SERVICES

la?u Kro;berg
Km rs aiman of the Board
Flagsand WSTHY
Flagpoles

7106 Mapleridge * Houston, Texas 77081 = (713) 666-237]

EPO

ELECTRONIC PARTS QUTLET INC.

2815 FONDREN, HOUSTON, TEXAS 77063 & (7137840140
FAX (713 7849740

Components, test equipment,
computers, cable, meters,
surplus bought and sold.

Mon—Fri 9—6, Saturday 9-5

RUN YOUR BUSINESS CARD AD HERE!

Contact: Steve Gottlieb, WASB0EN
bus. 785-46486, res. 933-7249

Program: Panel on HF Radio & HF Operations

See you at the B-VARC meeting

Thursday. February 13th at 7:30 pm
Sugar Land Community Center




BRAZOS VALLEY
AMATEUR RADIO
CLUB, INC.

AX3G RANDY POLLARD
H 7296434 W 224-39%0
3507 BRAESVALLEY
HOUSTON, TX 77096

PRESIDENT

KBSDNT RALPH CHEEX
H 463-9434 W 2674317
4526 CLOUDMOUNT
HOUSTON, TX 77084

V PRESIDENT

N3SQUZ LAWRENCE COX
H 341-5229 W 342-1205
1304 HOLLY CIRCLE
RICHMOND, TX 77099

TREASURER

WBSIBT DON WADE
H 242-6706 W 635-3526
406 ABBOTT CIRCLE
SUGAR LAND, TX 77478

CORRES. SEC.

NSULY PAULA HOLCOMBE
H 4055666 W 941 -1352
RT 8 BOX 303
ALVIN, TX 77511

RECORD. SEC.

" DIRECTORS
NSAPW GERRY BORG 3 YR DIRECTOR
H 771-2969 W 669-7234
3426 STROUD
HOUSTON, TX 77036
KBSION MELVIN THATCHER 2 YR DIRECTGR
H 493-2179 W 499-2179
2006 BROWN ST
MISSOURI CITY, TX 77489

WB4LZG (LENN EDWARDS
H 498-7425 W 776-4024
16039 ALTA MAR
HOUSTON, TX 77088

1 YR DIRECTOR

N3SAFV ALLEN MATTIS PAST PRESIDENT,
H 721-3637 W 752-5752

5314 WIGTON

P.O. BOX 1630
MISSOURI CITY
TEXAS 77459

HOUSTON, TX 77096

B-VARC IS AN ARRL

N3SAFW GERRY BORG

KBSION MELVIN THATCHER

N3KXU BILL DESSENS

143.47T NET MANAGER

3.960 NET MANAGER

13 YR SPECIAL EVENT

N3JBL STEVE DUNKELBERGER ARRL LIAISON

WASOEN STEVE GOTTLIEB

WASETS VINCENT ORLANDOC

AK3IG@ RANDY POLLARD

NSAPW GERRY BORG
WB4LZJ GLENN EDWARDS

KBSDNT RALPH CHEEK

N5UOG BUD KING
KBSDNT RALPH CHEEK

KE5SSR DOUG HOLLEY

N3MPN BILL TODD-BROWN
AK3SG RANDY POLLARD

B-VARC ADVERTISING

B-VARC BULLETIN

CLUB INFORMATION

EDUCATION CLASSES

FIELD DAY

HELPLINE LIAISON

MEETING LOCATION

PARLIAMENTARIAN

PICNIC

PROGRAM

N3SJBL STEVE DUNKELBERGER PUBLIC SERVICE LIAISON

WASOEN STEVE GOTTLIER

KSBDZ BILL HICKOX

NDSF  HAROLD PARKER

SATURDAY BREAKFAST

SIDEWALK SALE

VE TESTING

ESTABLISHED 1978



